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A Message From the Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Coming up… 
 

 Thursday 4 April - Breakfast Club  

 This weekend - Fuse Festival and Tammin Art Prize 

 Friday 12 April - Final day term 1, Free Dress Day, Hip 
Hop dancing, Easter Bunny visit and student portfolios 
home 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 
Congratulations to the Year 6 school councillors for running a fantastic school assembly last week. 

All of the students spoke clearly and confidently taking their roles very seriously. The message in 

the senior room item was about finding the superheroes around you. This was a great message for 

all the students to see we can all help and support each other and each of us has strength.  

The parent meetings will start this week and through these meetings parents can get a clear under-

standing of how their child has started the year. Individual learning programs have been set up for 

students needing further assistance and extension programs for others. Open communication     

between parents and the classroom teacher is so important to ensure the connection between 

home and school is strong.  

At the previous Tammin Primary School P&C meeting, I discussed one of our school priorities for 

2019 which is STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics). The P&C were very 

supportive of our program and have offered significant financial support to the school. It is fantastic 

to see the P&C working alongside the school to ensure the students receive the best opportunities 

and experiences. We have a STEM incursion organised for term two where the students will work 

on project based learning around technology, creating solutions, designing’ mapping digital sys-

tems and coding robots. In term four the year five and six students will also be competing in the 

FIRST LEGO League. FIRST LEGO League challenges kids to think like scientists and engineers 

through team work and designing a robotic program where the robot will complete tasks in a Lego 

designed course. 

I would like to say thank you to Sam Pimlott and the Tammin Shire for funding and organising the 

silent disco we will be having on the last day of this term. Our focus in ‘The Arts’ this semester is 

dance and the students will have an opportunity to learn some hip hop moves and participate in    

interactive dance challenges.  

Term one has been a fun filled term of sport, dance and motivating learning opportunities in class. 

I would like to wish everyone a great holiday!                                         Sarah Sims PRINCIPAL   

 

 

 



STUDENT OF THE WEEK  

 Angelique 

                CONGRATULATIONS Angelique!  

Free Dress and Rewards Day  
Next Friday 12 April we will have a free dress day. The Shire of       
Tammin have kindly organised a reward for the students as they have 
worked so hard this term. Students will have an afternoon of hip-hop/
crazy dancing and party games.  Lunch times will be changed for this 
day 12:20pm-12:50pm.  The Easter Bunny may pay us a visit!   
 

Tammin P & C Association 

Fundraising SHOPPING BAGS are still available for $5 
each. Please ask at the school office or an order form can 
be found on the school website.   
Tammin Art Prize 
Students will have their work on display at this weekends Tammin Art Prize.  

Tammin Town Hall Friday 5 April 6:30-9:00pm and Saturday 6 April 9:00am-
12:00pm.  Entry fees apply for adults.  

Merit certificates 
 

Congratulations to the following students on receiving 

merit awards at our last assembly.  
 

Campbell Clare Declan Maylee      
Megan     Amelia      Brody      Mardi     
Nelliah    Xavier    Bianca    James B 
 



Year 5/6 Technology report by Campbell and Angelique 

At Tammin Primary School we 

have 15 iPad minis and 5 iPad 

airs all connected to our wi-fi 

that students can use for re-

search. Students also use the 

iPads to play educational games 

such as Prodigy,   Reading Eggs 

and DQ World.  

We have 24 HP Notebook computers. 

We use these computers in our     

classroom. This term we have been   

using the laptops for writing             

narratives.  

 

Each classroom has a mobile Smartboard. These make learning more    

interesting and assist our teachers to explain lessons in detail. In the pho-

tos below you can see what we in year 5/6 do in our maths lesson with 

the Smartboard.  



Year 5/6 ANZAC report by Alexis 
On Friday 29th of March the 5/6 class had some very special guests come to our 

school to talk about their relatives who have fought in different wars across the 

years.  Our class split into three groups interviewing three very special people.  

Group one interviewed Mrs York. Mrs York was very kind and educated group one 

about her Great Grandad-in-law Harry G H York.  Group two was delighted to in-

terview Mrs  Lainy Packham. Mrs Packham spoke to group two about  her             

fearless Uncle Frank.  On Monday group three were privileged to interview Mrs 

Joan Button. Mrs button spoke about her amazing father Stanley Franklin. As we 

were interviewing, two people from each group wrote down key facts about these 

inspiring people. This week the year 5/6 class are in the process of writing a                

biography based on the people we we discussed during the interviews. In prepara-

tion for the interviews we were joined by another guest, Mr Hunter.  Mr Hunter 

drove 5 hours to Tammin just to help us with our interview skills and for the we 

are very grateful.  Mr Hunter is a news article writer and journalist. Mr Hunter 

taught us  some incredible tips  for interviewing our guests.  



Term one sport report 
By Alex 

On the 8th of March some of the year fives and sixes were      

delighted to be able to go to the Tennis Academy Plate spon-

sored by Sunsmart and the Darcy Slater Foundation. It was a 

very sunny day down at Beverley with temperatures around 

35 degrees. All of the students had a tremendous day with 

team A getting placed third and team B having an incredible 

experience and learning a lot 

The next day on the 9th of March a few students got to          

participate in the interschool swimming carnival held at 

Cunderdin Swimming Pool. We all had a blast and tried our 

hardest the whole day and ended up getting outstanding       

results. This year we won the East Avon perpetual shield for 

the third year in a row, although we couldn’t have done it 

without our amazing joint Meckering Primary and Merredin 

College. 



Design and Technology - Clare 
This term, the year 5/6 class has been exploring and learning about 

litter and the impact it has on our environment as a topic for design 

and technology on Monday afternoons. For the past 3 weeks, we have 

been going around the school, collecting data and taking photos of all 

the litter that we find. Each week we marked off the spots where we 

found the litter and some of us crossed off the litter that somehow dis-

appeared from the week prior. A few of us were surprised at the 

amount of rubbish we uncovered, yet a few of were not as stunned. 

Some of us were a bit disappointed, as we didn’t only find food packets, 

but we also found alcohol cans and empty cigarette packets. 

We recently interviewed the year 3/4 class with the information we 

had and asked them about their opinions on the litter around the 

school. A majority of us were highly intrigued by their answers, and a 

few we found were reasonably humorous. We also questioned them on 

how they think we could help decrease the amount of litter in the     

environment, as it is affecting the wildlife and nature around us. In 

the future, we hope to create advertisements and reminders, and we 

may even manage a School Clean Up day sometime this year. This 

topic has been really fascinating and we all can’t wait to learn more. 



Winter Sport Registration 
 

Hello Everyone the online registration links for 2019 are now open. All registrations MUST be completed 

online again this year.  

  

AUSKICK  for boys and girls in Kindy to Year 2 

Your child needs to be turning 5 in 2019 for the registration to go through, this minimum age is set by 

Auskicks National program.  

Cost is $70 and again is set at a National level – this will include an Auskick pack posted directly to 

your child.    

Link to Auskick registration is; http://www.aflauskick.com.au/#/centre-finder-panel (Type in Kellerberrin 

to find our Club) 

**Apply for Kidsport Funding first if you are eligible, you will need the Kidsport code BE-

FORE you register!  

JUNIORS for boys and girls in Year 3 to Year 8 

Date of birth must fall between 30 June 2005 and 30 June 2011 – if your child’s Date of Birth isn’t in 

the correct range then you won’t be provided the item box to select on the registration page. 

Cost is $45 this year – if you are not prompted to pay online then your application won’t have been processed 

c o r r e c t l y  –  p l e a s e  e m a i l  k e l l e r j u n i o r f o o t y @ g m a i l . c o m  i f  t h i s  o c c u r s . 

             If you are registered with another football club, you will need to email details to us to investigate kel-

lerjuniorfooty@gmail.com  

 

Junior registration link: 

https://membership.sportstg.com/regoform.cgi?aID=26303&pKey=4e0f1fdb278ca89ce99091fb2608e

c54&cID=248306&formID=36056 

**Apply for Kidsport Funding first if you are eligible, you will need the Kidsport code BE-

FORE you register!  

  
KIDSPORT 

Apply for Kidsport funding now,  MUST BE ONLINE – the link to the website is:  

https://www.dsr.wa.gov.au/funding/individuals/kidsport/apply-for-kidsport  

You will be given a code that will need to be entered when you register for either junior football or 

Auskick.  

  

              Information; The junior games will again be played on Friday nights in 2019. Players are expected to 

arrive by 5:00 pm for warm up and the games will commence at 5:30 pm. 

              Training for juniors only will be on Wednesday evenings from 5:00 pm – the start date will be con-

firmed as soon as all coaching positions are filled. 

              Parents/carers will be required to help out with some duties during the season- goal umpiring and/or 

jumper washing (the committee and umpires can show you how it’s done if your unsure – it’s very easy). 

              Junior players will be given the opportunity to play before KATS league games when they are playing 

Beverley, Quairading and Cunderdin as these town have juniors that are keen to play.  

              Auskick will be held on Friday evenings from 5:30 pm for up to an hour – parent support is much ap-

preciated in running these sessions.  

  

              The Kellerberrin Junior Football Club look forward to supporting your children in 2019 and we look 

forward to you all helping us out wherever you can. 

 

               Many thanks, 

               Kerry Forsyth              Secretary for KJFC 2019 
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Positive Parenting 

 

By Professor Matt Sanders 

 

As a parent, you want to do the best for your child, but how do you know what’s 
right?  What do you do when your child answers back? Or is being bullied at 
school?  Or starts telling obvious lies? 

 

Over coming weeks, I will share some of Triple P’s proven tips for the best ways to 
handle common behavioural and developmental problems in children.  From 
battling disobedience to encouraging homework routines, I’ll cover those every-
day issues to help you work out some strategies to suit your family. 

 

I’ll highlight common “parent traps” and hopefully make the very important job 
of raising kids as enjoyable and rewarding as possible. 

 

But remember, parenting is sometimes hard work and it may take time to tackle 
more difficult problems.  The good news is that help is always at hand.  Through-
out Cunderdin, Meckering and Tammin Avon & Central Wheatbelt Primary 
Health Child and Community Nurses are offering parenting support with Triple 
P, one of the world’s most highly-regarding parenting programs.   

 

Professor Matt Sanders is founder of the Triple P – Positive Parenting Program. 
For more information go to www.triplep-parenting.net or contact                   
Donna.Jasper2@health.wa.gov.au. 

http://www.triplep-parenting.net
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